
Williams ROW 
Vacation Request
SUBMITTED AUGUST 2016



Background
• The Williams’ purchased Allen’s Creek Property Lot 4 in 1997 and completed their home in 1998. 

• The Williams’ inquired about Right-of-Way vacation in 1997 and were told that the County 
would never vacate a portion of an intact ROW, but were assured that there were no plans to 
ever utilize or develop the “road” and that they could use it as their backyard.

• At the time of purchase, the property and Right-of-Way were overgrown with invasive Brazilian 
Peppers, which the Williams’ were required to remove as part of the property development.

• Upon completion of invasive removal, the Williams’ were also required by the City of Largo to 
construct a rip-rap berm and install drainage in order to get a Certificate of Occupancy.

• The Pinellas County Property Appraiser has listed the Williams’ property as water (canal/river) 
frontage for tax purposes since 1998.



Vacation Request
• The parcel requested for vacation is 1/10th of an acre (~4K SF).

• The County has previously vacated two portions of this ROW totaling half an acre (~20K SF).

• This parcel has been considered part of our backyard for the last 19 years and we are requesting 
this vacation to make it legally part of our property.

• As our home sits adjacent to the current property line, anyone standing on this parcel is 
effectively in our backyard with full visibility into and access to our home.  We would like to 
protect our privacy by having legal rights to the property.

• Furthermore, as our property is listed as waterfront but not technically adjoining the water, we 
believe this could pose an issue for resale in the future.

• Finally, we desired this vacation 20 years ago and now that it has been approved twice for two 
other adjacent property owners and the ROW is no longer in tact, we believe that we should be 
able to vacate our portion at this time as well.
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Williams ROW Vacation Detail
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Staff Concerns
STAFF CONCERN MITIGATION

Public Works 

• Drainage

• Future Environmental 
Mitigation

Response

• A Drainage Easement will be retained by the County over the vacated 
area (same as the other 2 parcels vacated previously).

• The Williams’ do NOT intend to develop the parcel and will allow the 
County to maintain rights to future mitigation actions, if required.

• The parcel to be vacated is only 1/10th of an acre in size.

Development Review

• Remnant Pieces

Response

• As a result of the two prior vacations, the ROW is no longer in tact 
anyway and the South parcel is already a remnant piece.

• The requested parcel has always been maintained by the Williams’ 
and the remaining pieces have never been maintained by the County.

Planning

• Access to Water by 
Other Parcels

Response

• The requested parcel is only accessible by 4 adjacent property 
owners, all of which have signed/stated No Objection to the vacation.



Letters of No Objection

1

2

3

4

No Objection from ALL FOUR Neighboring Properties



BACKUP



1 – Aphorao to the Sun Property

RETURN



2 – Walters Property

RETURN



3 – Fierro Property

The Fierro’s verbally stated they had no issue with the ROW vacation, but did not wish to sign any documents.

RETURN



4 – Riley Property

RETURN



Remnant Piece

Existing 
Remnant Piece 
Bordered by 
Previously 
Vacated Parcel 
and Allen’s 
Creek

RETURN



1997 ROW Vacation Inquiry

RETURN
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